Fraser Power Squadron

Annual General Meeting, 8:00 P.M. April 18, 1966 at the new Quilchena Golf and Country Club in Richmond.

Moved by Past Cmdr. Curran and Seconded by Lt. Couch that Minutes of February 14th Meeting be accepted as read. Carried.

Gunter Siegmund reported on his attendance at The Annual General USPS District meeting in BellIngham. Synopsis of which is that it was a tremendous affair and our American cousins were perfect hosts.

Cmdr. Watts circulated a letter from Mrs. Brimble covering the Ladies Auxiliaries operations in West Coast American Power Squadrons.

Cmdr. Watts reported on his attendance at the Richmond High School Fashion Show stating that almost all the people present were women but that some were quite interested in either the Fraser Power Squadron Display or Cmdr. Watts.

Cmdr. Watts reported that he had sent a letter to C. P. Leckie Ltd. thanking them for their donation of flags.

It was reported that a prize will be given for the best name suggested for our new trophy at the Graduation Party. Judges to be Smith, Watts and Paiger.

Judges for the recipient of the Trophy - Dodd & Couch.

Trophy to be presented again in November when memories of various faux pas & cheques paying for same are still fresh.

Watts reported that clipping from Fisherman's paper and Richmond Times covering Fisherman's Course sent to Porthole and Sea Magazine.

Training Officer Lou Durant reported that 20 wrote & passed Piloting and all became new members of our Squadron, nine wrote Seamanship and nine passed; eight wrote Advanced Piloting and seven passed. Most of the fishermen who took the course wrote a general exam (18) and all passed.

Supply Officer Lt. Couch reported \$63.64 worth of regalia which gave the squadron a profit of \$8.00. Treasurers report from Mel Conelley -

total income -Total Expenses -Net Income -

P/Cmdr. Curran reported that those who fail in their exams are encouraged to return to the course the next year and will have to pay for the examination only.

P/Cmdr. Curran, Chairman of the Nominating Committee reported that the following have been nominated to stand for election as the Officers of the Fraser Power Squadron for the year 1966-67.

Commander - Anthony Paiger Executive Officer & Lt. Cmdr. - L. B. Durant Administrative Officer & 1st Lt. - W. J. Couch Treasurer & 1st Lt. - Eric Norton Secretary & 1st. Lt - Robert H. Dodd

Lt. Dodd, Secretary reported that no further nominations for officers have been received.

Lt. Dodd, Secretary cast his vote in favour of the above nominated officers as required. Moved by P/Cmdr. Curran that the above named officers be elected as nominated. Second Lt. M. Conelley. Carried.

The following officers were appointed:

Auditor & Lt. V. Boehm Training Officer & Lt. Cmdr. Gunter Siegmund Entertainment Officer & Lt. John Smith

New Business

Gunter Siegmund reported that the Seattle Power Squadron Annual Banquet will be held on May 21st, Tickets \$5.00 each and that all Canadian Power Squadrons are welcome.

Moved by Lt, W. Couch that the meeting be adjourned Seconded by Lt. J, Smith, Carried.

The Movie was Marine Holiday - West Coast Style.